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NEWSLETTER 
22nd February 2021 

   
 

DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
 

FEBRUARY 
Tues 23rd  - LNPSSA Swimming Championships (Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre) 
   - Parent Information Sessions  

* Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten): 5.30pm 
* Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2): 6.15pm 
* Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4): 7.00pm 
* Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6): 7.45pm 

  Fri 26th   - LNPSSA AFL Trials (Narrandera Sportsground) 
   
  MARCH 
  Fri 5th   - LNPSSA Stage 3 Soccer Gala Day (Parkview Ovals and No. 2 Oval) 
  Wed 10th  - Riverina PSSA Swimming Championships (Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre) 
  Thurs 11th  - Riverina Basketball Championships (Lauren Jackson Stadium, Albury) 
  Fri 12th   - Western Riverina AFL Championships (Leeton Showgrounds) 
  Mon 15th  - Parkview P&C Association Annual General Meeting 7pm (Library)  

 

 

Download your free Parkview Public School App now! 

  

 
 

 

http://www.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

Please support the above sponsors who are supporting our school 
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Joe Nardi 
 

Bank Manager 
 

 

109 Pine Avenue, Leeton 
M: 0457 524 624 
E: jnardi@westpac.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

        
 Golden Apple 

           Super Store 
Yanco Road, Leeton 

Phone:02 6953 2000 

 Groceries & Meat 

 Fruit & Vegetables 

 Gardening Needs 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Quality Kitchens 

& Cabinets 

By Qualified Craftsmen 
 

Computer Generated Designs 

Preview Your Kitchen In 3D 

7 Mahogany Rd Leeton      6953 4970 

FAX          6953 4972

  
Mobile           0400 138 983  

leetonkitchens@bigpond.com 

Ring Keira McCallum on 6953 5788  



 

 
WEEK 5 TERM 1 Commencing Monday 22nd February 2021 

A busy Week 5 of the term is upon us with a huge range of events for 
everyone in our community to engage with. 
 
Before we get to what is coming up, it is worthwhile reflecting on what 
was a vibrant Week 4 of the term, highlighted by the hosting of our  
Annual Swimming Carnival at the Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre last 
Tuesday. 
 
Our Swimming Carnival is always a special event where our children 
always step outside of their comfort zone and ‘have a go’. This was again 
on display last week as children gave their best across all events with 
Thorpe House coming out on top as champions for 2021. 
 
Whilst there is a full report in Talking Sport, we would like to 
acknowledge the community members who attended the 
carnival as either officials or supporters and adhered to the 
COVID-19 Protocols as required. 
 
Whilst this is a different experience, I am sure we are all 
grateful for the opportunity to at least be at venues to see 
our children participate. We loved having spectators back at 
school sport! 
 
Last week was also notable for the completion of 
Kindergarten Best Start Assessments. All children have 
now completed these assessments and parents will be 
invited to feedback meetings in the coming weeks. Keep 
your eyes peeled for the invitation to these discussions.  
 
Last week also saw the commencement of our Term 1 
Scholastic Book Fair (continues until Tuesday), the hosting 
of the team from Old Kentucky Animal Farm for our 
Playgroup and K-2 Children to engage with!  
 
Week 5 of the term promises to be an extremely busy one. 
Please consider the following as you plan your week: 
 
Parent Information Sessions 
Our annual parent information sessions will be hosted tomorrow evening (Tuesday, 23rd February) at the following times and 
locations: 
 
* ES1: 5.30pm (KE Room) 
* S1: 6.15pm (IT Lab) 
* S2: 7pm (Hall)-note the change of venue     
* S3: 7.45pm (IT Lab) 
 
We encourage all interested parents and carers to come along and learn more about what the 2021 School Year has in store for 
our children. 
 
When arriving for the Information Sessions we remind you to check in using the Services NSW QR Code, sanitise and maintain 
social distancing  of at least 1.5m. 
 
Parent Attendance at the LNPSSA Swimming Carnival 
Due to current COVID-19 Protocols, attendance at the LNPSSA Swimming Carnival will be restricted to one adult per family.  
 
Families will be issued with one (1) Event Pass which they will surrender at the Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre Entry Point. 
Please note that season ticket holders will also need to show their season pass, whilst non-season ticket holder will need to pay 
the Spectator Entry Fee of $2 to enter the complex. 
 

Notes that you can expect to see this week: 
  

Notes in the last week: 
 Parkview PS Swimming Carnival 

Permission (students turning 8 years 

and older) 

 BYOD Notes 

 
 



 

If parents are leaving the complex during the day and intend on returning, they will need to get a pass off the Kiosk Supervisor 
and re-present this pass when they return to the venue. 
 
In line with COVID-19 protocols, once inside the Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre, spectators will be required to spectate in a 
designated area of the facility (to be advised) and will not be able to interact with any of the students during the day. Whilst this 
is a different way of supporting your children, we ask that this requirement is respected to enable such opportunities to 
continue at future events. 
 
We thank everyone for their understanding as we navigate the COVID-19 Protocols in place whilst at the same time trying to 
provide as many opportunities for our kids and keep our community as engaged as possible. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
 
Book Fair 
Don't forget our awesome Term 1 Book Fair concludes tomorrow (Tuesday, 23rd February)! 
 
Students have already made their wish lists and can return these wish lists with cash to school, or parents can make an online 
payment and return the wish list (with child's name on it) so the books can be distributed. 
 
We thank the community for your wonderful support of our Book Fair which provides wonderful texts for our children and the 
opportunity to raise funds for more great books for our Library! 
 

 
 
Bring Your Own Device (Years 3-6) 
Parkview will continue its BYOD strategy in Years 3-6 in 2021.  Information around device types and user agreements were sent 
home with children recently. Please note that no students should bring a device to school until these documents are returned. 
Use of personal electronic devices in classrooms commenced last Monday, 15th February (for students in Years 4-6) and 
commenced today (Monday, 22nd February) for children in Year 3. 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
 



 

 
Bright Beginnings 
The excitement of our Early Years Learning Program, Bright Beginnings continues every 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday from 9.15am-10.45am in the Library. Parents are 
reminded that they need to scan in using the Services NSW QR Code outside the Library and 
also sign their children in at the table outside the Library. 
 
Currently our program is full however we have established a waiting list and encourage 
parents who would like their children included in the program to contact the school as soon 
as possible so we can consider your requests. 
 
Winhangara Playgroup 
Winhangara Playgroup continues this Thursday, 25th 
February in the Parkview Hall! 
 
Winhangara Playgroup offers free play based learning 
for all children 0 - 5 years in a safe an inclusive 
environment coordinated by our experienced Early 

Childhood Trained Teacher. 
 
The Playgroup runs from 9.15am - 10.45am on every Thursday of the school term and 
features a free healthy morning tea! Bring the kids and bring a friend. We’d love to see 
you! 
 
Visiting NSW Schools 
Parents and carers are not allowed on school sites or at off-site school events held during 
school hours except for the following purposes only: 
• Essential parent and carer meetings with teachers and/or school executives, with a 
scheduled appointment. This includes scheduled meetings with parents and carers of 
prospective students. 
• Parents and carers who attend a school administration building or another defined location for the purpose of picking up their 
child if they are unwell or where they have been asked to arrange for a COVID-19 test after their child has displayed flu-like 
symptoms while at school. 
• Parents and carers who need to be on-site for canteen and uniform shop duties or to collect or purchase uniforms. 
• Parent or carer volunteers required as educational support roles for activities essential to the delivery of the curriculum such 
as reading groups, music, dance and kitchen garden areas. Schools are required to have scheduled programs in place and remind 
parents and carers that they must not attend school unless it has been previously arranged. 
• Parents and carers can attend parent orientation meetings and ‘meet the teacher’ meetings with school staff for all year/stage 
groups. Meetings should be limited to 1 hour where possible. A COVID-19 Safety PlanExternal link must be in place. 
Physical distancing 
• Physical distancing of students in schools is not required under the AHPPC guidelines. 
• All teachers, support staff and parents must maintain physical distance from each other (1.5m). 
• Parents should ensure school pick up and drop off arrangements enable them to physically distance from one another and 
from staff. 
 
School Banking 
School Banking will continue tomorrow (Tuesday, 23rd February)! Why not involve your child in this wonderful financial literacy 
opportunity? Contact the school for more details on how to get your child involved. 
 

Following us on Facebook 
Are you on Facebook? To get all of the latest breaking news and previews of the coming school day ahead, like our 
school Facebook page and join over 1520 followers who stay up to date with our school happenings via social 
media.  
 

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop will continue its normal opening times of Monday 9am – 10am and Thursday 2.10pm – 3.10pm. If you require 
access to the Uniform Shop outside of these times please contact the school to organise a mutually convenient time to access 
your uniform needs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Accessing the School App 
Get all of the news and information of Parkview Public School at your fingertips through our School App! The 
app gives parents the ability to instantly access newsletters and calendar events without going to the website, 
or to send in a sick note while you stand outside the school because you forgot to write a paper note!  
 
There are many other easy to use features on the App including maps, uniform price lists, canteen price lists, 
change of details notifications, Facebook links, the ability to send us photos of your favourite moments for your 
kids at school and much more. To download the Parkview PS App to your smartphone, go to either the Apple 
App Store or Android Google Play Market and search for Parkview Public School. Once you have found it press 
install or download.  

 
How to Install Our School App 
On Apple 

 On your iPhone open the app store 

 Search for our school name 

 Press Install 

 Enter your iTunes password 

 It will commence downloading immediately 

Android/Google Play 

 On your SmartPhone open the Android/Google Play market 

 Search for our school name 

 Press install 

 Your app will start installing instantly 

To Open Our School App 

 Look for our schools app icon on your phone screen 

 Press the icon once 

 It will open automatically 

When prompted select yes to receive notifications and use your location (this will make sure the google maps and pop-up alerts 
work for you) 
 
Parkview Public School Website 
Don’t forget to log on to www.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au for all of the latest news, pictures and calendar updates for your 
school and links to educational information that is relevant to your child!  
 
Golden Apple Docket Fundraiser 
Please keep your Golden Apple shopping dockets and place them in the container at the front office. This is a great way to raise 
funds for our students. Parkview Public School receives 5c from every ten dollars collected. 
 

Finally, as always, if you have an issue or concern please contact the classroom teacher, the appropriate Assistant Principal or 
myself. From time to time issues arise at school. This is perfectly normal for any school setting so if you have any questions, issues, 
enquiries or you want feedback on any aspect of your child’s schooling please ring to make a mutually convenient appointment 
time with your child’s teacher, Assistant Principal or myself. 

 
Regards, 
 

Travis Irvin 
Principal 
 
  

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=59b009bd8d0947348772691e322a99f3&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fredir.aspx%3fC%3dbe8133ca3dc9416ab5c310aaef1f8aed%26URL%3dhttp%253a%252f%252fwww.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au%252f


 

 

    TALKING SPORT – WEEK 5, TERM 1 

 
 

Parkview PS 2021 Swimming Carnival 
 

The Annual Parkview Public School Swimming Carnival was hosted last Tuesday, 16th February at the Leeton Regional 
Aquatic Centre. It was a perfect day for competition in a wonderful new pool, with our children displaying tremendous 
resilience and sportsmanship throughout the day. 
 
As always one of the highlights of the day was the 25m events, while the efforts of children competing in the 50m 
events (and longer) is to be celebrated! It was certainly all about the effort and less about the results… but some 
tremendous results including a number of personal bests, were achieved! 
 
Congratulations is extended to our Age Champions (pictured below) and to Thorpe House who secured a thrilling 
victory in the final relay of the day! 
 
Age Champions 
Junior Girls: Zeanna Johnstone 
Junior Boys: Julius Ganderton 
11 Years Girls: Josephine Irvin 
11 Years Boys: Xavier Chilko 
Senior Girls: Abigial Blacker 
Senior Boys: Salvatore Alampi 
 
Final Scores 
Thorpe 331 
Bradman 316 
Freeman 231 
 
 

LNPSSA Swimming Championships 
The LNPSSA Swimming Championships will be held at the Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre tomorrow. A full 
re-cap of events will be shared in Talking Sport next Monday. 

 

House Championship 2021 
Accurate at 22/02/21 

WEEK 4 
TERM 1 BRADMAN FREEMAN THORPE 
SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL 316 231 331 
CROSS COUNTRY 
CARNIVAL 

   

ATHLETICS 
CARNIVAL 

   

FARRELL CUP    

FRIDAY SPORT 
POINTS (3-6) 

   

HOUSE POINTS 
WEEK 4 42 39 43 
TOTAL POINTS 
SCORE 420 332 445 

Thorpe lead Bradman by 25 points 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KE   Miss Eddie 

Aleigha Veitch creating and continuing simple patterns 

Kelsey Lashbrook crisp 1-1 matching when reading 

Travis Robertson recognising rhyme in a variety of texts 

Esther Rosenberg adding detail to her drawings 

 

 

KN   Mrs Norman 

Addyson Russell creating patterns using 4 repeated colours 

Elijah Davis  sharing insightful ideas during number talks 

Chloe Hillyer  creating repeating patterns using a variety of materials 

Fletcher Stevens providing an excellent explanation of what a living thing is 

 

 

K/1B   Miss Brett 

Aubrey Coghill sorting nouns into common nouns and proper nouns 

Chace Wellington recognising and using a range of verbs 

Lilly Ramsey  recognising initial sounds of words 

Alexa Pannowitz describing patterns by saying it’s a two’s or three’s pattern 

Krikette Leach including great detail in her picture of what she would be when she is older 

 

 

1W               Miss White 

Patrick Reid  attending to punctuation when reading 

Jackson Boots accurately using his phonics knowledge to decode unknown words 

Bridget Arel  identifying nouns and adjectives in sentences 

Leah Iannelli  accurately counting large collections 

 

 

1/2HA   Mrs Hillyer and Mrs Auddino 

Cobie Lister  creating a detailed picture of a portrait 

Lara Ganderton being able to partition numbers up to 10 

Kurtis Sanderson being able to identify different types of verbs 

Harrison Goman drawing clear conclusions about factors affecting force and motion 

Jaxson Boram  using interesting noun groups in his writing 

Wyatt Jackson efficiently labelling his pirate picture using noun groups 

 

 

2I         Mrs Irvin 

Alli Zacharewicz using the pirate word wall to assist with her writing 

Isabella Rombola recognising the weekly sound focus in her writing 

Alec Lashbrook using lots of adjectives to make his writing more descriptive 

Billie Timu  recalling the ‘Friends of 10’ and applying this knowledge to work out ‘Friends of  

20’ 

 

 

 

 

Lilly Ramsey 

Lacey Campbell 

Scarlett Brown 

Patrick Reid 

Jarvis Tiffin 



 

2G   Mr Goman 

Phoebe Crispe excellent enthusiasm during practise of the class assembly item 

Jasper White  being able to explain verbs 

Tori Stanley  combining friendly numbers to find the total 

Parker Mulloy  making connections with class texts 

Hosea Fong  identifying similes in texts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

  

KE Ivy Powles 

KN Isla O’Meley 

K/1B Krikette Leach 

1W Peter Martinelli  

1/2HA Bodhi Coughlan 

2I Teofy Braza 

2G Jasper White 

3G Airlie Chilko 

3H Tristan Ganderton 

3/4M Link Williams-O’Leary 

4B Jack Crowe 

4/5Q Miah Weymouth 

5F Addison Dalley 

5T Hunter Bull 

6C Natasha Mills 

6D Maddison Di Fiore 
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Order online before 10am 

 
 



 

 


